Minutes of the Special Meeting of February 19, 2019     

Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Board of Library Trustees
February 19, 2019 – 6:00PM
Brookline, NH

Present:        Ed Cook (present 6:15-7PM)
Shannon Guay (to 7PM)
 Karen Jew
 
            

Steve Russo
            
Danielle Molinari, Alternate 
         
Patricia Leonard, Director    

Library staff:  Marilyn Simons, Aimee Gaudette, Julie Spokane 
Absent:         David Partridge  
The Meeting was called to order by Karen at 6:00PM.
Administrative:
Pat recommended Dee Brown to fill the vacant bookkeeper position.  The person in this position will issue checks for the bills and payroll, process all necessary IRS forms, and issue monthly expense statements under the oversight of the Director and Board Treasurer.  She will work approximately 5 hours a month.   Steve motioned to hire Dee Brown as the Library Bookkeeper as of 2/20/19 at    $ 30/hr.  Shannon seconded; voted unanimously.
New Business:
There was discussion about whether/not we should employ a professional space planner – if not for the entire project, at least for part of it.  Cost is the main issue.
Pat proposed that there should be input from all the staff about how the Library’s space can be utilized more effectively, and also recommended that we solicit input from patrons.  She will check the results of the survey we did a few years back and work on doing another one. 

Pat will find out what the space planner did for the Milford library and what it cost, and how they funded the planner and the changes they made as a result of her recommendations.

Steve talked about his visit to the Ingalls Library in Rindge.  The building was built in 1896 and has had two additions: one in 1971-72 which was privately funded which expanded the library by about 25%, and another in 2001 funded by the town; this latter one also increased the space by about 25% and made the library ADA compliant with a ramp and elevator.  The library has received small LChip and Moose Plate grants for library improvements.  To make their space more usable, they have done away with their large circulation and children’s desks and public tables, etc., and bought smaller, moveable furniture; it has significantly opened up their available area.
Karen asked people to visit other libraries to get other ideas to make our library more space-efficient.

Ed talked about the new library building which was worked on in 2007.  As the townspeople seem reluctant to allocate funds for such a project, we don’t have much hope for a new building any time soon.  
It was suggested that we have two committees: A short-term group to work on space planning for the existing building, and another long-term group to work on getting a new building.

The group then toured both floors, trying to imagine how we could make the space better for the public and staff.  Many ideas were suggested, ranging from installing mobile shelving to flipping the two floors, with adult on the top floor and children’s on the first.  Karen took detailed notes.  

At 8PM the meeting adjourned.
Submitted,  
Steve Russo, Secretary
